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CPRB CASE REVIEW AGENDA: FINAL 
 

CPRB CASE NO. 
INVESTIGATOR ALLEGATION(S) SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION RATIONALE 

FULL INVESTIGATION (8) 
Moved to authorize full investigation: Dr. Guercio Seconded: Mr. Waters Carried 6-0   

206-19 
Bridgett 

Conduct Unbecoming 
Member/Employee 16-1, 
(3.06) 
Incompetency 16-1, (3.12) 
Neglect of Duty 16-1, 
(3.13) 
Prisoners 50-1 

Cx alleges the SO did not 
properly maintain her 
property after her 
arrest. 

 
Authorized full 
investigation 

 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

199-19 
Bridgett 

Conduct Unbecoming 
Member/Employee 16-1, 
(3.06) 
Conduct Toward the 
Public 16-1, (3.07) 
Incompetency 16-1, (3.12) 
Neglect of Duty 16-1, 
(3.13) 
 

Cx was arrested due to a 
mistaken identity. 

 
Authorized full 
investigation 

 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

190-19 
Bridgett 

Conduct Unbecoming 
Member/Employee 16-1, 
(3.06) 
Conduct Toward the 
Public 16-1, (3.07) 

Cx alleges the SO’s were 
unprofessional during 
an incident at her 
residence.   

 
Authorized full 
investigation 

 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

188-19 ED 
Bridgett 

Unbiased Policing 11-3 
Conduct Unbecoming 
Member/Employee 16-1, 
(3.06) 
Conduct Toward the 
Public 16-1, (3.07) 

An Anonymous letter 
alleges that the SO, an 
instructor at the PBP 
Academy, is 
homophobic and is 
trying to exclude a 
certain Pastor from 
attending the PBP 
Academy because he is 
gay. 

 
Authorized full 
investigation 

 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

179-19 
Ellwood 

Conduct Toward the 
Public 16-1 (3.7)  
Conduct of Check for 
Welfare Calls 40-11(4.0) 
(N/P) 

 
Cx states the SOs came 
to his residence to do a 
well-being check on him 
and did not identify 
themselves as police 
officers when forcefully 
knocking on his door. 
 

 
Authorized full 
investigation 

 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

Action Date: 12/3/2019 
  (24 Cases)  
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CPRB CASE NO. 
INVESTIGATOR ALLEGATION(S) SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION RATIONALE 

148-19 
Ellwood 

Release of Property 37-1 
(9.0) 

Cx states that her 
daughter’s car was 
ticketed and towed and 
subsequently sold from 
McGann & Chester 
Towing Company 
without notice. 

 
 

Authorized full 
investigation 

 
 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

143-19 Ellwood 

Conduct Toward the 
Public (16-1. 3.7) 
Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member (16-1. 3.6) 

 
Cx alleges that the SOs 
responded to her 911 
call but instead of 
performing their duties, 
they made 
inappropriate 
comments to her and 
Witness #1. 

 
 
 

Authorized full 
investigation 

 
 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

60-19 
Bridgett 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6)  
Conduct Towards the 
Public 16-1 (3.7) 
Neglect of Duty 16-1 
(3.13) 

Cx alleges that SO failed 
to investigate the traffic 
accident the Cx. was 
involved in. 

 
 

Authorized full 
investigation 

 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

30 DAY EXTENSION OF FULL INVESTIGATION (5) 
Moved to authorize a 30-day extension: Sr. Patrice seconded: Mr. Green 6-0 

192-19 Ellwood 

Conduct Towards the 
Public (16-1. 3.7) 
Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee (16-1. 
3.6) 
Incompetency (16-1 3.12) 
Truthfulness (16-1 3.19) 
Investigative Operations: 
Eyewitness Identification 
Procedures (43-17, 2.1.8, 
3.12, 3.13, 4.2, 4.5, 9.11, 
9.14 
 

Cx states that SO failed 
to conduct a proper 
investigation. 

 
 
 
 

Authorized 30 day 
extension 

 
 

 
 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

147-19 
Gamble/ 
Ellwood 

Unbiased Policing 11-3 
(4.1) 
Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6) 
Conduct Toward the 
Public 16-1 (3.7) 
Truthfulness 16-1, (3.9) 
Towing & Tow Pound 
Procedures 41-4.01 (2.2)  
& 41-01.4 (2.0) 
 

Cx alleges the SO 
illegally towed his 
vehicle and has 
harassed him with 
numerous citations.  

 
 

 
 

Authorized 30 day 
extension 

 
 
 
 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 
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CPRB CASE NO. 
INVESTIGATOR ALLEGATION(S) SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION RATIONALE 

146-19  
BRIDGETT 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 11-3 
(4.1)  
Conduct Towards the 
Public 16-1 (3.7)    
Neglect of Duty 16-1 (3.9) 

The Cx alleges the SO 
failed to properly 
investigate an incident 
and acted 
inappropriately towards 
him.   

 
Authorized 30 day 

extension 

 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

58-19  
BRIDGETT 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6) 
Conduct Towards the 
Public 16-1 (3.7) 
Truthfulness 16-1 (3.19)  
 Motor Vehicle Stops 40-4 
(3.2)  
Warrantless Searches & 
Seizures 45-2 (5.1) 

The Cx states the SO 
pulled him over on 
4/1/19 for driving 
erratically which he 
denies. 

 
 

Authorized 30 day 
extension 

 
 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

38-19  
BRIDGETT 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6)        
Conduct Towards the 
Public 16-1 (3.7)     
Truthfulness 16-1 (3.9)   
Motor Vehicle Stops 40-4 
(3.2) 5)  
Use of Force  12-6 (3.1) 

The Cx alleged that he 
was pulled over by four 
plainclothes narcotics 
detectives who accused 
him of running through 
two stop signs. 

 
 

Authorized 30 day 
extension 

 
 
Preliminary 
evidence suggests to 
continue 
investigation. 

UNSUSTAINABLE (3) 
Moved to dismiss as unsustainable: Mr. Williams Seconded: Mr. Waters 6-0 

177-19 
Ellwood 

Procedures if there is a 
Violation of Domestic 
Violence 40-12 (5.0 

 
 
Cx alleges the SOs were 
unprofessional during a 
domestic violence call. 
 
 
 

Dismissed as 
unsustainable 

 
Investigator is 
unable to sustain 
the cx’s allegations. 

156-19 
Ellwood 

Law Enforcement Code of 
Ethics 10-01 (2.2, 2.3) 
Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6) 
Conduct Toward the 
Public 16-1 (3.7) 
Truthfulness 16-1, (3.19) 
Withholding Information 
16-1 (3.44) 
Neglect of Duty 16-1- 
(3.13) 
Crash Response and 
Investigation Reports 41-3 
(3.3) 

Cx alleges that SO#1 ran 
a stop sign, ignored 
direction from her as 
the safety flagger for the 
site, and hit her with 
their vehicle causing 
serious bodily injury. 

Dismissed as 
unsustainable 

Investigator is 
unable to sustain 
the Cx’s allegations. 
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CPRB CASE NO. 
INVESTIGATOR ALLEGATION(S) SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION RATIONALE 

263-18 
Ellwood 

 
Unbiased Policing 11-
3,(4.1) 
Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6) 
Neglect of Duty 16-1 
(3.13) 
Police Response to 
Domestic Violence 40-12 

Cx alleged that she 
called 911 after being 
assaulted by her wife. 

Dismissed as 
unsustainable 

Investigator is 
unable to sustain 
the Cx’s allegations. 

UNFOUNDED (3) 
Moved to dismiss as unfounded: Dr. Guercio Seconded: Mr. Waters 6-0 

182-19 
Ellwood 

 
Lost Stolen Abandoned 
Property 37-1  
Reports 40-19 

 
 
Cx alleges the SO 
neglected to assist her 
after she was assaulted 
at a bar. 

Dismissed as 
unfounded 

 
The available 
evidence does not 
support the 
allegations. 

159-19 
Ellwood 

Conduct Toward the 
Public 16-1 (3.7) 

 
Cx alleges that SO was 
rude and unprofessional 
with him in the conduct 
of his duties. 

Dismissed as 
unfounded 

 
 
Investigator is 
unable to sustain 
the Cx’s allegations. 
 
 

15-19 
Bridgett 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6) 
Neglect of Duty 16-1(3.13) 

Waiting to receive Cx a 
copy of the police report 
from Cx and there are 
no SO Statements. 

Dismissed as 
unfounded 

The available 
evidence does not 
support the 
allegations. 

New Suspensions (2) 
Moved to authorize suspension: Sr. Patrice seconded: Mr. Williams 

095-19 
Bridgett 

 
 
Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6) 
Incompetency 16-1 (3.12) 
Neglect of Duty 16-1 (3.9) 
 

Cx alleges that the SO 
wrongfully arrested him 
for an incident at a bar. 

Authorized 30 day 
extension 

More information is 
needed for 
investigation. 

094-19 
Bridgett 

Motor Vehicle Stops 40-04 
Unbiased Policing 11-
3(4.1) 

Witness #1 alleges that 
multiple Zone 1 officers 
are constantly stopping 
the Victim without 
probable cause to stop 
him. 

Authorized 30 day 
extension 

 
More information is 
needed for 
investigation. 
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CPRB CASE NO. 
INVESTIGATOR ALLEGATION(S) SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION RATIONALE 

Other (3) 
Moved to dismiss: Dr. Guercio seconded Sr. Patrice 

145-18 
Bridgett 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 16-1 
(3.6)   Neglect of Duty 16-
1 (3.13) 

Cx. Alleges the SO Did 
not Conduct a Thorough 
Investigation. 

Dismissed out of 
jurisdiction SO has resigned. 

Moved to dismiss: Mr. Green seconded: Mr. Williams 

128-19  
BRIDGETT 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member/Employee 11-3 
(4.1)  
Neglect of  Duty 16-1 (3.9)   
 Reports 

The Cx alleges that the 
SO would not take a 
report after she called 
911. 

 
Dismissed as 

resolved 

Spoke with the SO 
who agreed to write 
the report and the 
Cx was satisfied with 
the outcome. 

Moved to dismiss: Sr. Patrice seconded: Mr. Waters 

10-19 
Bridgett 

Conduct Unbecoming a 
Member 16-1 (3.6) 
Possible: 
Leaving Post / Assigned 
Duty 16-01 (3.17)  
Leaving The City While on 
Duty  16-01 (3.18) 
Wearing the Bureau Police 
Uniform  31-01 (4.0)  

Cx Alleges the SO 
Appeared in his PBP 

Uniform in an Attempt 
to Prejudice the West 

Mifflin Magistrate for a 
Complaint SO filed 

against the Cx's 
Husband. 

Dismissed as 
resolved 

Cx will accept OMI's 
findings 

 
 
Suspensions follow. 
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CONTINUED SUSPENSIONS UPDATES (10) 
SUMMARIES PROVIDED UPON REQUEST 

CPRB CASE NO. 
INVESTIGATOR ALLEGATION(S) REASON FOR CONTINUED INVESTIGATION POSSIBLE CLOSING 

DATE 

16-19 
Bridgett 

Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
Neglect of duty 16-1(3.13 
 

Witness 1 has not been apprehended and the CX is in 

Russia. 

 

TBD 
 

29-19 
Bridgett 

Obedience to orders/ laws 
16-1 (3.1) 
Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
Insubordination, 16-1 (3.9) 
Truthfulness 16-1 (3.19) 
False report  62-1 (2.10) 

SO is on workman’s compensation 
 

TBD 
 

 

109-18 
Bridgett 

Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 

Waiting for an update from OMI on internal 
Investigation. 

TBD 
 

142-18 
Bridgett 

Unbiased policing  11-3 (4.1) 
Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
Truthfulness 16-1 (3.19) false 
report  62-1 (2.10) 

Waiting for Cx’s Criminal Trial that is scheduled for 
12/09/19. 
 

TBD 
 
 

221-18 
Bridgett 

Use of force, 12-6, 3.1 
Taser, 12-13, 5.3 
Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1, 3 
Truthfulness, 16-1 (3.19) 
 False report 62-1 (2.10) 

Court transcripts were received on 11/18/19 and 
need to be reviewed. 

TBD 
 

266-18-ED 
Gamble 
 

Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
Evidence procedures 36-1 
(3.0, 5.0, 6.0) 

Waiting for witness cooperation & SO identification. TBD 

208-18 
Gamble 
 

Use of force 12-6 (3.1) 
Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
Conduct towards the public 
16-1 (3.7) 
Truthfulness 16-1 (3.19) 
False report 62-10 (2.10) 

Received video evidence from Cx.  Working to get it 
viewed.  program is not viewable 
 

TBD 

288-17 
Gamble 

Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
 

Waiting for criminal court documents 1/28/2020 

248-17-ED 
Gamble 
 

Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
Conduct towards the public 
16-1 (3.7) 
Use of force 12-6 (3.1) 

Awaiting civil trial date & victim statement TBD 

87-18-ED 
Gamble 

Use of Force 12-6 
Discharge of firearms 12-7 
Conduct unbecoming a 
member 16-1 (3.6) 
Truthfulness 16-1(3.19 
Records/Reports/Files 62-1 

Waiting for witnesses to cooperate.   TBD 

 


